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Chairpersons Comments

| hope that it is not too late to wish you all ‘A very Happy New Yearl'. The last few
months since the last Newsletter have, in many different ways, been somewhat
challenging for the Parish Council.

Residents had mixad views regarding the Banks group proposals for cutline planning for up

to 100 housss on Roundhill Roed, but, now that the proposal has been given the ‘go-ahead’,
we must surely get the bast outcome and look forward to welcoming new residents to our
community in the future. At the moment, there are plana that have besn put forward (to be
considered by the DEC later this month), for a wedding verwe at the top end of Roundhil Road.

DCue to work commitmenta, Counciller Simon Coultas stepped down from the Parish Council at
the end of last year and, after interviews at the Febnuary PC mesting, | am pleased to tellyou
that Dot Cughton was co-cpted to the council and we welcome her to the team.

There are some events planned. So, just to mention & couple, look out for detaile of the
forthcoming Parish walke and activities for children at the Grangs at Easter. | hope that you and
your famiies wil be able 10 support thees events.

Sady, there have been several inetancas of anti-sodal behaviour by young people in the vilage
in the past few weeks. Should you encounter any such behavicur | would urge you to report it to
the relevant authority, 3o that the message is out there that such behaviour will not ba tolerated.
There has also been anincrease in the amount of graffiti spoiling our vilage. Since oncait
starts, it always seeme 1o be added to, | hops that any that ie found is either reporied to the
DBEC or to the Parish Council so that arrangements can be made to gat it removed quickdy.

Dog fouling and speeding are etil a problem in the village, but | am pleased to report that

the zig-zag lires near the Primary echodl entrance have been extended to make the schoal
croasing place much safer and that dropped curbe have been completed along Roundhil Road
which dllows wheslchair ussrs to safely get to the Spar ehop and the rest of tha village.

The Council is in the process of writing & new Neighbourhood Flan and, if you feel that you
coud aseist cur team in the development of this, then please contact the Parish Clerk at the
office at the Grange.

An advance notice-Tha Annual Assemblyis echeduled to take place on Fridey 19 th of May

201 7in the Fletcher Hall st the Grange and | hopa that you wil take this opportunity to find out
what is, or has been, happening in cur village.

Margaret Williams HPC mt CAl WUNC I
AWAR D IFM

Chair. "QUA&!TY GOLD
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Looking to the Future

Clir David Wood and his
team have embarked

on the preparation of a
Neighbourhood Plan which
spans the period from 2017
to 2032.

Tha council has been following the
Parish Plan which was developed in
2010, and has been updated each
year. Tremendous progress has baen
made, climaxing in Hurworth baing
awardad Gold Status by the National
Association of Local Councils,
Hurworth becoming the first council in
the north of England to achieve this.

However, imas are changing,
govemment policy is changing and
Hurworth Parish is about to become
larger.

The Vision

This nitial objectiva of the
Neighbourhood Plan is to datermine
what the rasidants want their village to
look lika in fiftean years time. Should
it embraca small businessas, should
it be a dormitory community with
residents commuting to other towns,
should it try to attract tourists and
visitors, does it need to attract young
paopke should it aim to be an old
peoples retreat; many questions!

Onca the Vision s formatted, then the
Flan must schadulke the shaps, size
and facilities it will require to achiave
this Vision and to provide long-tarm
sustainability.

The Process

In order to obtain as much information
relating directly to the views and
wishas of the Hurworth community,

a questicnnaire will ba prepared and
distributed to every housahold in the
parish. This is your chance to shape
your future.

The results of the questionnaire will be
carefully evaluated, and priorities will
emerge. Tha datails will be analysed,
notations listad, priority weightings
allecated, and a picture should
emerge.

Throughout the process thera willbe a
close liaison with Darlington Borough
Council, and the Hurworth Plan should
be dovetailed into the Darlington
Borough Framework. Future planning
will then be in accordanca with the two
bodies future outlock.

Thera i likely to be at least two Public
Mesatings to involve tha residents and
all parties and stakeholdars, so that
all views ara heard. The first is likely to
be the Annual Assembly on 19th May
2017.




Looking to the Future

The Referendum and Acceptance

All residents of Hurworth Parish

will have tha opportunity to vote on
whether the parish will acocapt the
Neighbourhood Plan. This is essential
as it is critical to the development
objactivas which will affect your quality
of life, and whether you wish to stay n
Hurworth in future years. You will need
to dacide wheather you 'buy into’ the
Vision.

The Timeframe

Clir Wood hopes to be able to
complete the exercise and schedule
the referandum in eightaen months.
This means that by the time the 2018
Annual Assambly is arranged in May
2018, a fully detailed report with
supportng material, and conclusions
should ba available for debate.

The Benefits

It is essantial that your local Parish
Council have solid guidalines upon
which to direct ther actions, spend
your money, and achieve your wishas.
The new Plan will provide thasa
guidelines.

It is vital that future building

davelopments are controllied so that
the Vision can be achieved. The final
Plan, which requires tha acceptance

of Darlington Borough Council, will
provide the mechanism to work
together to decida the number of naw
buildings, their location and the style
in which they are constructed.

In the event that the village is to
become larger, then it is essential that
the appropriate infrastructure is in in
placa.

The amount of funding needad to
achieve your Vision neads to be
calculated, so that funding can be
raisad to finance your plans.

The Hurworth Plan will help you to
decida whether this is the village

you wish to live in, and will become

a keystone for naw paople who may
wish to consider bringing their families
to our village.

Conclusion

This is your village, your home is

hare, this will ba your decision, please
ensure that you participate in this
process. Thare will ba no benefit in
complaining afterwards, please get
invohed.

-, - s .




Hurworth Parish Chronicle

Hurworth Spring Bulbs

During October EPICH volumeers plantad
1welva bags of King Alred daffodi bulbe
along the antrances 1o tha Grange astata
and Westieki Drive and around Hurworh
Place.

Narcizsl bulbs were plangad on the
fiverside opposka tha Comet and on the
grass area nax 1o Lime Cottage.

Four bags of woodiand bulbs contalning
winler aconie, snom:lmps, bluabeals,
natve smal daticdis and crocus bube
hava baen plamed at Hawkewood, on
1h2 roadsikda arags at entrance 10 Gmge
Avanua, on the qrass area becida e
Omer and FEh, baskie the footpath on
Emmearson Road comar and on a smal
1riangle of grass naar tha vilags Graen

Thank you for the location suggestons,
1ha worde of encouragamant gen to us
when out plantng and 10 the tWo raskiens
who gave up thair ime ta halp and even
suppled us with 18a and biscuis! Al

greatly appeaciatad!

Plaase coninue 10 16 LS know of araas
around tha vilaga where you would [k
10 56e spring bubs plantad. Tell us of any
locations you think would banafk tfrom
spring colour and ghve us an aodrass of
brief description of e area S0 We can
find !

Wa wil supply the bulbs and the planting
VoILNIEers - although we ara always
hapgy for anyona [ coma along and hap.

EPICH

(Eco People In Croft and Hurworth, pronounced EPIC)

www.epach.org.uk

EPICH at the Grange

EPICH would Iike 10 thenk one of our local
rasklems Brian Gable for all the suppon and
aavica given 10 us Inorder 10 enhanca the
Harage Orchard sita atthe Granga. Brian has
kindy donaled savera appia rees and aving
which have been plamed Inthat araa.

Wiidlife Map

Tha chid friendly widife map, which dascribes
1h2 fora and fauna o te SpOﬂEd when %Ml’g
glong Hurwonh pubiic foopaths, ks raady for
prindng and should be avaliable for spring
1ima. CCQBS wil ba avallabke from maGrange
Community Canre, the Musiard Trea Café and
kocal schools and businasses.

Let's Qat out thare and anjoy famiytima
exercking topathar, Whist expiorng our
baautitul ilaga.

gpiCH Vice chalr

pich.org 1k

B
W guhmcﬁbmkﬂw
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Beekeeping

During tha winer, ragular vsiis o
the aplary are naeded 1o ensura 1ha

hives ramain Imact and frea from mica
nfectation. Insuladon covers ara put
around the hivas 10 protace the beas from
exrema cold and damp. Exra food In the
form of sugar fondant Is placed sbove
1he cluster whera the bees are kaeping
1he Quean warm. Beekeapars ara busy
soning out all tha equipmen they wil
nead 1or 1ha next S23son.

EPICH PROJECT 2017

We ara aways looking for cpponuniies

10 help pacple ga1 dosar 10 nanne. Our
Kea I 10 convan pen of tha patway
around the Community Cantra grounds
IMo a more usar fiendly surlace, making

k accassbola o all recidents. Evanoually it
I hoped that this path wil link up with the
Glaba publc foctpath faming & crouer
routs within tha villaga. Eelow |2 a phowo of
a simiar 1ypa of an all weather patway.

WEh this 0 mind, EPICH have resaarched
materlals and cos1s end have appilad

for & grant 1o help with 1ha axpanse.
Supparnting leckrs from HPC and HCA
hewe bean Inciludad with the application,
as EFICH are not 1ha landownars.
Hopahly cur application will be looked on
favourably

PLEASE HELP

For EFICH 10 continue our work in

1ha kocal community we naad mora
volumzers. This Imohes a momhly
maedng to discuss projects (Wit drinks
and nbbles) and for thoea of us who can
make 11, 3 waekdy 1wo hour work pany
maedng a11ha Grange. All agee and
abliies are most walcome.

If you ara & all imerasied Inleaming
mora ebout our work ar helping In any
way please COMact our Secretary Judh
Redfern on Inlo@apich orguk

Wa hava raachad a aritical stagetw
EPICH In that wihoLt your help we
may not b2 able 1o condrue theee [ocal
projacis.
PLEASE SUPPORT OUR WORK BY
VOLUNTEERING TO HELP

EPICH would 1kea 10 thenk HPC and HCA
for thalr continued suppon.

Wima Campball
EPICH Chalr




HURWORTH VILLAGE HALL -
REGULAR CLASSES

Bowis
Badminton
Pilates

Art

Yoga

10 am.
8.p.m.
10.30a.m.
7 p.m.
7.30 p.m.
9.45 am.

8p.m.
9.30

3rd Wednesaday in month

Line Dancing.

Bill Drumm 01325 720694
Hilda Owens 01325 721500
Sue Camidge 07932 31 204
Chris Redhead 01325 332965
Dawn Hodgson 01325 721518

Vera Garbutt 01325 721347
Don Keith 01325 262789

Sequence Dancing Andy Woodcock 07780 697245
Fiftiea Plus Keep Fit Sua Camidge 07932 312104
Hurworth Flower Club

2.00 p.m.

Demonstrafions —-workashopa Wendy Malkin 01325 721215
Barbara Lawrence 01326 720177

Councillor
Simon Coultas

Simon Coukas was elecied © the Panch

Simon is 8 Chariered Accountant and brought
additional finsncial and business expenencs
1o the councd. He ie & prominent mamber of
HADD, end haa leant weight to opposing the
Bank Group's planning applicatonto buld a
housing estate on Roundhill Road.

Simon's job entaie traveling abroad and

he has found t difficut 1o make the level of
commitmant that he would lie.

In Novernber, Simon wee called to America,
where he recaived a signficant promotion
with his comparny. We &l congratulate him on

this achievement. Howewer, his new poasition
wil entai more regporeibiity snd even more
foreign travel, some of which coud meen
Engthy perods abroad.

Baaring this in mind, Simon fesls that he

can no konger davote aufficisnt ime or
commitment to the Pansh Council and with
some regret tendered hie reeignation 1o make
room for another person to take up the local
challenges.

We thank Simon for the contibution he

has mads to the community and wish him
sucoees in hie new posifion and wish him well
with his career.
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Hurworth Major Community
Events In 2017
Sunday 14th May 2017

B, 5 G
Hurworth's 15th Classic Car Show ®. e

Enter your car, or come and enjoy a day in yesteryear.
Cars, motorcycles, music and refreshments

Saturday 15th July 2017
Hurworth's 4th Outdoor Music Event )’ x

Book your gazebo now. An evening of music to suit all tastes.
Bring your own food and refreshments, sit down, enjoy
sessions of live music, dance, bring the kids, free parking.
Gazebo for ten - £100, field tickets £5, children free.

Saturday 16th September 2017
Hurworth's Seventh Country Fair

A full day of entertainment - animals - fairground - 4 arenas - 2
marquees - beer tent - Punch and Judy - 6 dance troupes on
stage - live music and MUCH, MUCH MORE.

Produce, art and crafts competitions — put in your entry, or just
bring the family and enjoy yourselves. Trade and charity stalls
- sponsor tents — something for everybody.

Sunday 22nd October 2017
Halloween Event

A new community event this year - children and
parents welcome, if you are brave enough!

All these events will be held at Hurworth Grange - the jewel of our parish




Hurworth Parish Council - Action Plan for 2017

Objective / Project

1. Develop a new Neighbourhood
Plan covering 2017-2022

. Monitor and support the Parish
Contingency Plan

3. Review all Procedures

. Continue to monitor and upgrade
all 17 Parish pathways

5. Focus on a Succession Plan for
council responsibilities

6. Ensure the tree surveys carried
out on all trees in the parish are
reviewed

. Engender co-operation agreament
with Hurworth House Priory
School

. Carry out designated and
approved projects

a.As per the approved Schedule
dated December 2016

9. Support all pro-active community
group Initiatives:

a. Hurworth Country Fair

b.New Halloween Event

c.Village Hall outdoor concert

d.EPICH village beautification
programme

e. Formation of Youth Council

10. Liaison with schools for use of
community facilities

11. Continue to monitor further
housing development

a.Continue council’s stance on
unplanned housing applications

b.Preserve green areas

12. Monitor and control Invasive
species infiitration

13. Continue strong financial control
and long-term planning

14. Continue close relationship with
allotment holders

15. Continue policy of assisting
in obtaining grants for village

amenities

a. Voluntary groups
b.Small businesses

16.Carry out a survey of the
Community Centre, to evaluate
facilities and demand

17. Continue clozse liaison with police
force and PACT meetings

18. Pursue negotiations with Banks
Group and their new housing
project

19. Complete the installation

of the three community
notice boards

20. Install four new benches for
community use
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SOS
Darlington
Memorial
Hospital

Dardington has a non-Party
Political Campaign fighting

to avoid the downgrading of
Dardington Memorial Hospital's
key services. This campaign is
supported by both Darlington’s
Labour Party MP Jenny
Chapman and Richmond
Conegervative Party MP Rishi
Sunak. Proposals to be put
forward by County Durham and
Dadington NHS Foundation

trust could well Include the loss of
Darlington's A&E Dept. end Consuitant fed
maternity sendcss,

This campaign Is theretore almed at
preventing these changes becoming the
preferred option when the formal consultation
commencas on the 1stune.

If DMH lost Its AZE Itwould mean medical

Emargancies being transferred to James
Cook, North Tess or Durham which coulkd

have & very significant Impact on the safsty of
our rural communities,

GMen the above, the prospect of all AZE
sanvicas Dﬂm transferred away from
Dartington, and with the Ambulence service

under such severe strain, the end result could
be that Ives may be lost due to the eotra time
teken to gat appropriate hospital care,

At the Hurwaorth Parish Councll meeting on
2nd February, the counct voted unanimously
to support this campalgn.

808 Darlinglon Home Page:
hitps://sosdariington.wordpress.com/
twitter. hips:/twitter.com/SOSDarlo

facabook: hitps://en-gb.facebook.com/
SOSDarlington/

Contact Jenny Chapman MP:
Parlamantery

House of Commans, London, SW1A 0AA
Tal: 0207 219 7046

Emall: jenny.chapman.mp@pariiament.uk
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As you can see from our HPC
speed monitor data, speeding
is a major concern along
Roundhill Road, Hurworth
Road and The Green/WestEnd,
particularly at peak times.

HPC is saeking to provide whesalie bin
stickers to residents on these main
routes to remind motorists, on refuse
collection days, of the nead to slow
down- would you like to be part of a
Highways Working Group ? Do you have
any ideas as to how we can ansure
motorists SLOW DOWN? If so, pleasa
do get in touch with Carol or Graham via
enquirles@hurworthparishcouncil.org.uk

We continue to lobby Ron Hogg {our
Police and Crime Commissicner)
regarding spaeding n our village and
our speeding data is sant every month
to Sergaant Cat lley at Durham Polica in
order that resourcas may be deployed
to our village to combat speading.

HPC hawve ensured the zig-zag lines
outside Hurworth Primary on Roundhill
Road have baen extended so that
motorists have a clear line of sight and
our lollipop lady is now visible from the
Spar comer.

) Highways

Full Demlis of our Spead Monitor Traffic Satisics can be found on
our Webslite: www.hurworthparishcouncll.org.uk Inthe HPC

Document Archive.

Darlington's Parking Enforcement

Team have respondad to our reports

of motorists parking inappropriataly

and illegally during school run times.
PLEASE KEEP ZIG-ZAG LINES CLEAR
and PARK RESPONSIBLY for evaryone's
safaty.

We hawe had many reports of motorists
entering Blind Lane via the wrong side of
the monument. We are investigating the
possibility of ncreased signage in this
area.

We hawe noted the large potholes
outside All Saints Church and reported
this to DBC. If you are aware of any
potholes or issues, do gat in touch.

Finally, Community Speed Watch

in Hurworth is set to recommence.
Sargeant Cat lley is ensuring the
resourcas will be made available to our
taam of twelve voluntears!

11
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Welcome To All
Saints Hurworth
Adrian & Helen

All Sainte Church greeted the arrival couple there were curacies in Kendal and
of their new Priest-in-Charge, Rev. South Manchester, an incumbency in
Adrian Thorp, who joined them on 12th Halifax and then thirteen and a half years
Fobmary. He was omny licensed asvicarcof a lalge church. St Gabriel's

il - $ Sunderland. The coupls have three
8 ::;k;nd ; Il::’by o children all pursuing succsesful careers.
Bariar on atiruary. Adrian After Sunderland Helen and Adrian had

who came from a working class the joy of serving in Lasotho. On our
background was educated at Clare return they spent a short time in the
College Cambridge, introduced to newly formed parish of the Upper Skeme

rowing and squash, and taught how to  and then to the Parish of Blaydon and
think. Perhaps the greatest privilege Swalwell where they have baean for nine
however was sitting at the feet of the and a half years. Helen has, for more
many great preachers who came to time than anyone can remeamber, been a

25 A Tutor at Cranmer Hall, *the vicar factory”
I 0.1 Corinfian Unton. in Durham. Over the yaars Adrian been

Adrian met his wife Helen at Trinity Bristol responasible for nine colleagues and has
Theological College. Her family home asrved on the Diocesan Deliverance
was in Batley. Always working as a Team.

Community Links:

4 The Priory School hoated ita firat  The highlight was mesting
Community Christmas Party for the wondesfully patient Father

the children of our village and it Christmas in hie grotto.

bt ng : HPC is looking forward to

Familize enjoyed ‘Jay’s Animal continuing to strengthen our
P uo QY Adventures'; joining in party working partnership with The Priory
. - games; arts and crafts activities; throughout 2017 and we would
having faces painted; Christmas like to thank The Priory School and
filma and & wonderful Christrmas all it's staff for providing this greet
party buffet. opportunity

12
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Young People in our Village

Here at HPC, we recognise that
young people are the future of
our community and as such, we
would like to hear from our young
parishioners.

If you would like to meet with other young
people from our village to share with HPC
how you would like to sea our village
daevelop, then we would like you to hear
from you.

We would like to develop a Hurworth
Parish Youth Council where young people
can meet, discuss and plan your own
ideas for youth provision in Hurworth.

We will support you and guide you. May
be you have aspirations to be our future
parish councillors and politicians?

Would you like another play area? Better
sports facilities? An update of the skate
park? Do you have other ideas????

Email enquires@hurworthparishcouncil.
org.uk DO GET IN TOUCH - we want to
work for you tool

Welcome To Councillor Dorothy Oughten

Dorothy was bom and brought up in Hurworth
(her father running a small holding and
delivering fruit and vegstables) untii she
married. After living in Darlington for 11 yaars
(which was a shock to the systemn) Dorothy
moved back to Hurworth and has lived here

ever sinca,

Dorothy qualidied as an R.G.N. and for over
forty years worked in the Health Service, The
Private Sector and in the Community until she
retired in 2011.

Since being widowed Dorcthy lives with her
daughter and two *loopy” Labradors.

It is Dorothy's intention in some amall weay
to atrive to look after the best intereats of the
village and its residenta.

13



Consultatlon Evening
Friday 10th March 5pm - 9pm
Hurworth Grange

Maquires Country Parks would ke to invite members of the local

community to a consultation evening for the proposed development of
the site known as Lakeside Eco Lodge Park, Hurworth Moor, Hurworth.

Please come along, view our proposals and chat to us.

www.MaguiresCountryParks.co.uk
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New Venture

Westfield Weddings Ltd has submitted a Planning Application to build a Wedding Venue
on land to the east side of Roundhill Road. The proposal is that the complex will provide
facilitias to hold the wedding service, tha wedding brealfast and accommodate the
evening calebrationsa. In addition, there will be 30 small caravans to allow gussts to stay
ovemnight, and avoid the temptation to drive, having been drinking.

The project has been met with varying

views both from HPC and local residents, who have expressed concame about noise and
further traffic congestion, in particularht is understood that the application was dus to be
heard at Darlington Town Hall on 20th Febuary 2017,

Licensing Act 2003
Notice of Application to Grant
A Premises Licence

| David Graham

Do heraby give natice that we have applied
to the Licensing Authority at Dardington
Borough Council for the Grant of a
Premisea Licence at Rockdiffe Park Cricket
Pavilion, Rockiffe Hall Dadington. DL2 2DU
and known as:

Rockliffe Park Cricket Pavilion

The application is to:

Permit the sale of alcohol on the premisee:
11:00 to 21 00hm aach day

Interasted partise or reeponasible authoritiee
wishing to make representations on the
application must give notics in writing to
The Licensing & Parking Manager, Town
Hall, Darlington. DL1 5QT by 8 March 2017
The record of this application may be
inspected Monday to Friday (except
Bank Holidays) at the Licensing Officea
at the above addreas between the hours
of 9.00am to 4.00pm or on the worldwide
web at www.darlington.gov.uk

it ia an offence, liable on conviction to a
fine up to level 5 on the standard acale,
under section 158 of the Licensing Act
2003 to make a felse statement in orin
connection with thie application

15



Hurworth Parigh Council
Hurworth Grange Comrmunity Centre, 41, Hurworth Road, Hurworth
Darlington DL2 2BN

For Parish Clerk - Peter Allan & Enquiries
Phone 01325 722 171 E-mail: enquiriea@hurworth parishcouncil.org.uk

Councillor's Surgeries

The Parish Councillor's Surgery is held the firat Thuraday of the %

month at 6.30pm at The Grange unless notified ctherwise. E i s E
Council Web Site; The Council websits holds information p X w2, g 8
about the council, ite businees & records of all its meetings. - .I-J'-"I’
The site I8 regularly updated and thers is a feadback form. e € ;
Why not visit www.hurworthparishcouncil.org.uk Where you can E] b ‘ s .‘

leave comments on isswee you may wish to raise in our Guest Book.

Hurworth Parigh Council Members

CIr Margaret Willlams ( Chalr ) 9. Flars Pardion, Hurworth, DL2 2EA

Clr Wima Campbeil { Vice Chalr ) &, Lychgate, Hurworth, DL2 24P

Cir Janine Forsker 11 Church Row Hurmorth DL2 2AQ

CIr Pater Foster End View Cotlage, Hurworth Moor. DL2 1QJ
CIr Elaine Hedley 43, Westhald Dive, Hurworth. DL2 2ET

Cir Richard Lawley 18 Senderson Road, Hurworth., DL2 2AU

Cir Dorothy Oughton 43 Sanderson Road, Hurworth DL2 2AW

Cir Carol Paylor 4 Bryan Close, Hurworth. DL2 2A8

Cir Jaen Peacock 26 Belgrave Temace, Hurworth Placae. DL2 20W
Cir Paul Walters Copse Haven, Roundhil Road, Hurworth. DL2
Cir Daid Wood Monkend House, South Parade Croft DL2 28P
CIr Graham Wylle 3 Southfeld Closa, Hurworth, DL2 2ER
Darlington Borough Councillors;

Joe Kelley

2, Welbeck Cottages, Welbeck Street, Darlington, DL1 5EZ Liberal Democrat
Lorraine Tostevin

Stons Gables, Norton Back Road, Sadberge, DL2 1S0 Comservative

16 Printed and published by Hurworth Parish Council 41 Crot Rcad, Hurworth, Dadington. DL2 28N



